Mr. Ownen McNeil,

I have submitted the following FOIA request to the VA system but am not hearing any comment back sense my initial email on July 15th. I am the subject in the video I have been requesting.  The video had been used in a criminal case against me, but those cases are over and done with. Therefore, it is not a matter of searching for them in archives. The security video recording at Department of Veterans Affairs clinic 401 Moye Blvd Greenville North Carolina, specifically at the foyer, the security room, and the front drop off at the entrance of the facility on July 13th, 2021, from 10:15 am to 11:00 am, as well as 4:00 pm to 4:30 pm.

To confirm that the case is completely over please feel free to contact my attorney Mark Stewart at (252) 230-3105.

Joshua Weber
joshua.weber127@yahoo.com
(252) 626-7861

VA FOIA Request:
Originally sent to (FOIA.vbaco@va.gov)
Department of Veterans Affairs Office of Inspector General Release of Information Office (50CI) 810 Vermont Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20420 Fax: (202) 495-5859 Email: vaoigfoia-pa@va.gov.
DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS, Office of Assistant Secretary for Information and Technology (vacofoiaservice@va.gov)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
I am requesting Security video recording at Department of Veterans Affairs clinic 401 Moye Blvd Greenville North Carolina, specifically at the foyer, the security room, and the front drop off at the entrance of the facility on July 13th, 2021, from 10:15 am to 11:00 am, as well as 4:00 pm to 4:30 pm. 
I, Joshua Weber am no longer the subject of any further investigation, therefore the record is no longer protected by any exclusion, the criminal case is officially over and confirmed.  I, Joshua Weber am specifically the subject in the video record being requested.
- Please provide to me all content, including but not limited to body camera video, building surveillance and related audio, dispatcher logs, police reports, internal memos, related departmental policies for the handling of patients as well as de-escalation required to be used by the Department of Veterans Affairs police.
To reiterate, I am the subject of the video, and the trial has already taken place on these matters so there is no further threat to a fair trial posed by disclosure.
This request is based off, and to re-establish my July 15th emailed FOIA request.  I ask the VA to confirm where the initial request is in the process and why I am yet to receive any reply whatsoever.
